
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

              

 

 

 

                 
 
 
 
 
  
      
 
                                        
 

 
 

 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Idaho State Deputy 
Mike Townsend 

2016-17 State Officers 

STATE DEPUTY  Mike Townsend             mt2699@cableone.net  208.869.8867 

STATE CHAPLAIN      Father Ben Uhlenkott  fatherbenu@gmail.com                    208.375.6651 

STATE SECRETARY Shane Gehring             sgehring@msn.com           208.249.1342 

STATE TREASURER Roy Bartholomay   royrugger@msn.com          208.390.3840 

STATE ADVOCATE Jim Griffith             idkofcstateadvocate@gmail.com    541.212.1128 

STATE WARDEN  George Mesina         gmesina626@cableone.net 208.521.0707 

IMMEDIATE PSD      Kerry Hennessy   hennesk@hotmail.com           208.317.0222 

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY Chuck Davlin, FDM PSD      cmd5286@hotmail.com           208.475.4361

  

 

    Columbian Award & Round Table  

    Worthy Grand Knights, Financial Secretaries and Brothers All;  
 

    It is my hope that you had an opportunity to bask in the glory of our recently announced 
    100% reporting on the Fraternal Survey!  Truly a job well done! 
 

    However, the next two seasons are upon us with the always popular Columbian Award  
    Application and the ever present Round Table Application. 
 

I have combined them in this announcement because not everyone gets to play in the Round Table sandbox but EVERY 
Council in Idaho should participate in the Columbian Award Application.  I can't think of a valid reason Idaho can't have 44 
Columbian Awards this year unless we have Star Council Awards instead!  
 

Apparently there is a vicious rumor circulating that the Columbian Award Season only lasts for 3 weeks and starts on June 
10th.  THAT IS NOT TRUE! 
 

The Columbian Award application can be filled out on a continuous basis during the year as each Council activity is 
completed.  Baring that, it can be filled out at any time (like right now) and Pit Row is open for its submission.  It can be 
submitted on line and if we submit NOW, any problems can be addressed before the final cutoff date. 
 

If you have ANY problems completing this form - we don't do enough - we don't work for awards - we don't have time to 
fill out another flippin' form - who keeps letting this guy on the internet? - Whatever. Please call or email me and I will help 
addressing all these issues.  My cell number is 208-631-4356.  I am currently working nights so if I don't answer, please 
leave a message and I will call back. 
 

Round Tables - I will have a copy of each of your rosters at the Convention with the names of those Brother Knights who 
can and should BE the Round Table Coordinator in each Mission, Station and Chapel in Idaho.  It is my hope that you will 
each look at your roster, find any names of Brother Knights who are not living in the city of record for your Council and talk 
to them about being the Round Table Coordinator so when I ask you at the Convention, you already have the form filled 
out.  We have a goal of 20 Round Tables, we still need 11. 
 

Fraternally. Chuck Davlin - Executive Secretary & State Round Table Chairman 
 

 www.idahoKofC.org                 May 2017  

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Star Council Corner 
By:  State Membership / NCD Director George Mesina 
 
 

Award Winning Councils 

 The STAR Council Table shows all Idaho councils that have qualified for an award or have recruited at least 
 50% of their membership goal.  18 Idaho councils are in qualification for at least one award from Supreme: 
 Columbian Award Qualifiers are shown in blue, McGivney in yellow, Founders in green, and Kiosk in purple. 
 Buhl 2685 and Idaho Falls 1663 are in STAR Council qualification.  Councils needing just 1 or 2 more recruits 
 are highlighted in yellow and those needing just one more insurance member are highlighted in green. 

Idaho ñLeader in Charityò Award 

 Congratulations to all 15 councils who completed their Columbian Award (Form SP-7) and turned them in at 
 registration to win the Leader in Charity Award.  These councils are marked with blue in the table.  Over 1/3 of 
 all Idaho councils will receive also the Columbian Award.  

Outstanding Member Recruiting 

 Top Honors go to Idaho Falls Council 1663 for recruiting 6 members in April, the most of any Idaho council!  
 Congratulations for outstanding membership efforts this month also go to Nampa 2014, Twin Falls 1416 and 
 Jerome 8780 for bringing in 5, 4, and 4 new knights respectively.  The Kiosk is awarded to councils that recruit 
 12 from 1/1/17 to 6/30/17.  Congratulations to Nampa, you have won. St. Marks 12172 and Idaho Falls are 
 close, while Grangeville and Post Falls, with 7 and 6 respectively, are in striking range. 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Building the Domestic Church 

  .ǊƻǘƘŜǊ YƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ aŀȅΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ¢ƘŜ CŀƳƛƭȅ Cǳƭƭȅ !ƭƛǾŜ  
  booklet is Hope and it begins with this statement:  
  Because love is filled with hope when it is   
  communicated, our family wants to promote hope and  
  the life-giving spirit that flows from it to our families.   
  The meditation section directly quotes tƻǇŜ .ŜƴŜŘƛŎǘ ·±LΩǎ 
Spe Salvi and there you will find this sentenceΥ άLife in its true sense is not 
ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŜȄŎƭǳǎƛǾŜƭȅ ƛƴ ƻǊ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΥ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇέΦ   
 

The Domestic Church initiative is about love filled hope building family and 
parish relationships. Combining the May theme of Hope and the new 
requirements for the Columbian award our hope is that all Idaho Councils 
qualify for the Columbian award on your way to Star Council.  Recall that to 
qualify for the Columbian award for the 2016-2017 fraternal year, a 
minimum of four of your programs must be designated as Domestic 
Church activities.  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ 
this requirement before the end of the fraternal year the April issue of 
Knightline strongly suggests that you conduct one or more of the following 
programs between now and June 30:  
 

 рǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ wƻǎŀǊȅ τ Although the final fifth Sunday of the fraternal 
 year falls on April 30, any council-sponsored rosary service held 
 before June 30 will fulfill this requirement. 
 !ŦŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ²ŜŘŘƛƴƎ ±ƻǿǎ τ Work with your pastor and/or council 

 chaplain to plan an Affirmation  of Wedding Vows event on 
 CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ муΦ 
 CƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ CŀƳƛƭƛes τ Collect and donate money or food to a parish food 

 pantry or community food bank, or prepare and serve a meal at a 
 local soup kitchen. 
 Into the Breach (#340) τ Read and discuss with the men of the council 

 and parish this remarkable document by Bishop Thomas 
 Olmstead of Phoenix. The copy published by Catholic Information 
 Service includes a reflection guide that can be used to promote 
 discussion. 
 The Family Fully Alive (#10162) τ This program is designed to help 

 families place God and the Catholic faith at the center of their 
 lives through meditations, family projects, Scripture and more. 
 Councils should speak with their pastors about the program and 
 remind them that families can participate at no cost to the 
 parish. The Family Fully Alive can be used as a devotional for all 
 ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǳǊƎƛŎŀƭ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΩǎ 
 resources are available at kofc.org/familyfullyalive. A hard copy 
 can be ordered through Knights Gear. 
 .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 5ƻmestic Church Series/Kiosks τ Order a kiosk and set of 

 booklets to display in your church hall or council meeting place. 
 

Be very aware that the programs listed do not represent an exhaustive list 
of those that would fulfill the Domestic Church requirement for the 
Columbian Award.  Many homegrown programs may also qualify. To 
confirm whether one or more of your council programs would qualify, 
contact the Fraternal Mission Department at 203-752-4270, or 
fraternalmission@kofc.org. 
 

John Krsul - State Council Director 
 

 

 

 
 

Fraternal Survey - Idaho 

Congratulations to the Council 
Officers of the State of Idaho and the 

District Deputies who guide and 
advise them!  Through your efforts, 
Idaho has 100% reporting for the 

Fraternal Survey.  This is absolutely 
not possible without the dedication 
of the chosen leaders of the Council 

in Idaho. 
 

Thank you each for your efforts. 
 

Chuck Davlin 
Executive Secretary 

Idaho Knights of Columbus 
 

Fortnight for Freedom  
From:  Paul Petro, DD#5 
 

From June 21 - July 4, the United 
States Conference of Catholic Bishops 
(USCCB) will host its annual Fortnight 
for Freedom under the theme, 
άCǊŜŜŘƻƳ ŦƻǊ aƛǎǎƛƻƴΦέ  The Church, 
that is, each Catholic, has been given a 
mission by God, and we need 
authentic religious liberty to be free to 
live out our mission.  If your council 
plans a local march or rally for religious 
freedom, order Knights of Columbus 
ǊŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ǎƛƎƴǎ όмоέȄ нлέύ ŦǊƻƳ 
the Supply Department.  The signs say 
άwŜǎǇŜŎǘ wŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ CǊŜŜŘƻƳέ όІ10041) 
ŀƴŘ ά5ŜŦŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ !ƳŜƴŘƳŜƴǘέ 
#10042).  

Order on-line at knightsgear.com by 
ǎŜŀǊŎƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ άǊŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ǎƛƎƴΣέ 
or send a Supply Requisition (Form #1) 
by mail or fax (1-800-266-6340) to the 
Supply Department.  The cost is $10 
per 100 signs, which includes shipping 
and handling.  For prayers, a fact 
sheet, graphics, suggested sample 
activities, and other campaign 
ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ¦{//.Ωǎ 
Fortnight for Freedom website: 
www.fortnight4freedom.org 

 

mailto:fraternalmission@kofc.org


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Lewiston Council 1024  

Lewiston Council 1024 recently held their annual Friday Lenten  
fish fry's at All Saints Catholic Church. This was the 3rd year of  
the dinners being held at the new church.  In total there were  
634 people fed in the last four fish fry's.  The dinners were put  
on every week before and after the Stations of the Cross from  
5:00 to 7:30 p.m.  For two of the four fish fry's, the youth from  
the All Saints Youth Group helped the Knights set up and clean  
off tables in the dining hall. 
 

by:  Monte Schmidt 

 

L to R:  Clark Adamson; John Sonnen; Tom Osborne (facing away). 

 

Cottonwood Council 1389 
 

Council 1389, Cottonwood, embraced the 40 cans for 40 days, starting Ash Wednesday.  The Council put homemade 
slated crates at each entrance of the church with a sign above the crates emphasizing the "40 cans for 40 days" 
event.  ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ {ǘΦ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΣ ŀƴŘ !ǎǎǳƳǇǘƛƻƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘŜǎ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ŦƭƻƻŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜƭǾŜǎ 
of the food bank.  
 

                To help kick things in gear the Council gave a talk at Sunday mass  
                before Ash Wednesday at each church.  Thus far the council has  
                raised and estimated $8,500 in food and essentials for the  
                Cottonwood food bank.  Prior to the food drive the shelves were  
                meager at best.  Now, after 5 weeks of collecting food the food  
                bank is stocked to the ceiling, as one volunteer put it.  Realistically, 
                there is very little space open for new food, bringing relief, if you will,   
                to the overwhelmed volunteers.  Putting out the visual aids that  
                people going to church have to walk past and letting them know  
                before the event started what was going on has increased the food 
                collected from last year by 10 times, and the year's not over yet.    
 

                      Thank you.   Ryan Uhlenkott 
 

L to R:  Josh 
Peters;  

Dave Ellis; 
Dave Gates; 

Bob 
Hasenoehrl

;Milo 
Heitstuman

and Kyle 
Marker. 

 

L to R:  Warren Holcomb, Jon Wilcoxson and Jack Adams. 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

KNIGHTS IDAHO SILVER ROSE SCHEDULE - 2017  

         

L5!IhΥ   5!±L5 t![¦a.hΣ нлу-ппл-мтос  
   ŘŀǾƛŘŜǇŀƭǳƳōƻнлмоϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
  aLY9 ¢h²b{9b5Τ {¢!¢9 59t¦¢¸  
   нлу-усф-уустΤ ƳǘнсффϪŎŀōƭŜƻƴŜΦƴŜǘ 
  {I!b9 D9IwLbDΤ {¢!¢9 {9/w9¢!w¸  
   нлу-нпф-мопнΤ ǎƎŜƘǊƛƴƎϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳ 
 

hw9DhbΥ [!ww¸ a¦[[![¸Τ рпм-ссп-нлтф κ  
   рпм-ром-мпосΤ ƭƳǳƭƭŀƭȅϪƧŜŦŦƴŜǘΦƻǊƎ 
               
6/11: TRANSFER FROM OREGON TO IDAHO @ District 8 (Fruitland, Idaho #12516) 
 

6/12: District 8 Fruitland #12516; Brian Harris; 208-278-0123;harrrisbd1@juno.com 
6/13: District 8  Caldwell #03086; Chris Inama; 650-575-5420;crinama@ix.netcom.com 
6/14: District 9 DD #9; Max Nuxall DD#9; 208-507-1058; maxnjoan@gmail.com 
6/15: District 9 DD #9; Max Nuxall dd#9; 208-507-1058; maxnjoan@gmail.com 
6/16: District 9 Coeur d'Alene #1363; Nick Theisen; 208-777-0990; ddknightscout@gmail.com 
6/18: District 1 St. Anthony #12953; Jeff Dufault; 208-652-0270; dufaultcj@gmail.com 
6/19: District 1 Idaho Falls #1663; Rich Bingham; 208-569-2977; kofcbing@gmail.com 
6/21: District 2 Pocatello #8930 & #892; Chad Shouse; 208-251-9500; shouse.chad@gmail.com 
6/22: District 3 Burley #12881; Robert Vasquez; 208-647-1443; rav3361@hotmail.com 
6/23: District 3 Rupert #02792; Robert Vasquez; 208-647-1443; rav3361@hotmail.com 
6/25: District 5 Mountain Home #3703; Paul Petro; 208-590-2948; idkofcdistrict5@gmail.com 
6/27: District 5 St. Mark's # 12172; Ray Frshay; 208-863-0050; mrforshey@live.com 
7/6: District 4 Buhl #2685; Scott Tverdy; 208-308-6559; stverdy@filter.com 
7/7: District 4 District 4; Spencer Uhl; 208-250-0118;mhbouncer@yahoo.com 
7/8: District 4 Twin Falls #1416 & #15047; Dave Ellingsen;  208-961-1200; ellingsen4@live.com 
 

тκфΥ ¢w!b{C9w L5!Ih ¢h  b9±!5!  Ϫ  WŀŎƪǇƻǘΣ bŜǾŀŘŀ 
  

b9±!5!Υ a!wL!bh {!b¢!b!Υ όŎǊƛǎǘƻмŀƳŀϪƳǎƴΦŎƻƳύΤ тлн-псм-ррлп 
  Dw9DD {tLDDΣ {5Υ όƎŀǎǇǊƛƎƎϪǎōŎƎƭƻōŀƭΦƴŜǘύΤ ттр-орп-рофл 

 

CƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ ŀ ά²ƘŜŜƭŎƘŀƛǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅέ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀƴ aƻōŜǊƎ ŀǘ όнлуύ ттт-1202. 

 

mailto:davidepalumbo2013@hotmail.com
mailto:sgehring@msn.com
mailto:lmullaly@jeffnet.org
mailto:harrrisbd1@juno.com
mailto:crinama@ix.netcom.com
mailto:maxnjoan@gmail.com
mailto:maxnjoan@gmail.com
mailto:ddknightscout@gmail.com
mailto:dufaultcj@gmail.com
mailto:kofcbing@gmail.com
mailto:shouse.chad@gmail.com
mailto:rav3361@hotmail.com
mailto:rav3361@hotmail.com
mailto:idkofcdistrict5@gmail.com
mailto:mrforshey@live.com
mailto:stverdy@filter.com
mailto:mhbouncer@yahoo.com
mailto:ellingsen4@live.com
mailto:cristo1ama@msn.com
mailto:gasprigg@sbcglobal.net


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Coeur d'Alene Council 1363  

Two pictures of our recent successful St. Patrick's 
Day inner-sing along.  About two hundred people 
attended, with live entertainment, and an 
outstanding All-Irish dinner.  Many 1363 Brothers 
assisted in the event, which raised over $2000 for 
Council charities.  Randy Young, Jerry Frank, Sean 
Cahill, Mike Brunner, and Joe Drobnock were all 
instrumental in making the event a success. The first 
picture is the decorated Parish Hall before the crowd 
arrived. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some of the kitchen crew are pictured Abe Stongle, Ray Stongle 
(Meat Chef), Ted Carneiro (kitchen manager) and Barb Stongle 
(wife of Ray).   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Blessings.  Mike Anderson 
 

Lenten Meager Meals - Pocatello 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Members of Councils 892 and 8930 of Pocatello/Chubbuck 
once again hosted Lenten Meager Meals while also 

assisting with Stations of the Cross.  Thanks to:  Fred Davis; 
Arnold Ortiz; Bill Haight; Council 8930 Grand Knight Chad 
Shouse; Al Nelson; Jose Iniguez; Bob Fitzsimmons; Ramon 
Gutierrez; Council 892 Grand Knight Pat Taney; Immediate 

Past State Deputy Kerry Hennessy; and District Deputy                    
#2 Jim Robinson for bringing these very important   

services to the Holy Spirit Catholic Community. 

 

L to R:  Bill Haight; Jose Iniguez; Council 892                      
Grand Knight Pat Taney and Ramon Gutierrez. 

R to L:  District Deputy #2 Jim Robinson stepping up to the 
plate with IMPSD Kerry Hennessy and Polly topping off theirs. 

40 Cans for Lent  

St. Marks Council 12172 of Boise, created 
labels ς vegetables, fruit, tuna, etc. - which 
they attached to each box, expediting the 

sorting of a record 5.9 TONS (11,850 lbs.) of 
food during their 40 Cans for Lent Drive. 

 
Bill Kibble 

St. Marks Council 12172 
 


